Committee of the Whole
Minutes of the Meeting
October 5, 2020

. Since Vice-President McMenimen was absent due to a medical issue, President Brasco served
as Chair and called the meeting to Order at 8:00pm.

President Brasco requested that a roll call be taken to record the attendance for the meeting.
The Clerk called the roll - President Brasco, Councillors Darcy, Dunn, Durkee, Harris, LaCava,
LaFauci, LeBlanc, Mackin, McLaughlin, O’Brien, Paz, Stanley and Vidal. Vice-President
McMenimen was absent.

. A motion by Councillor McLaughlin to accept the minutes of the COW meeting held on

September 21, 2020 was adopted on a voice vote and the minutes of the September 21, 2020
meeting were accepted.

. Arequest was received from the Mayor to confirm the appointment of Matthew Deveaux, 182
Harrington Road as a member of the Conservation Commission. Councilor LaFauci moved to
hear from Mr. Deveaux. The motion was adopted on a voice vote. Upon questioning from
Councillor LaFauci, Mr. Deveaux gave a brief statement of his background and interest in
serving on the Conservation Commission. Councillor LaFauci moved to confirm the
appointment of Matthew Deveaux as a member of the Conservation Commission. The motion
was adopted on a voice vote and the appointment of Mr. Deveaux was confirmed.

. Arequest was received from the Mayor to confirm the appointment of Wayne Keefner, 40
Summit Street as a member of the Board of Survey and Planning. Councillor Durkee moved to
confirm the appointment of Wayne Keefner as a member of the Board of Survey and Planning.
The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the appointment of Mr. Keefner was confirmed.

. Aresolution in support of the First Amendment of the United States Constitution was
submitted by Councillor Vidal and 11 other Councillors. Councillor Vidal moved to table the
matter. The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the resolution was tabled.

. Councillor Mackin moved to take the matter of the City Council paper packets (6/8/2020)
from the table. The motion was adopted on a voice vote. After a brief statement, Councillor

Mackin moved to file the matter. The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the matter was
filed.

. A motion by Councillor LaCava to adjourn was adopted on a voice vote, and the Chair
declared the Committee adjourned at 8:07pm.

Paul G. Centofanti - Clerk to the Committee of the Whole



